
 

 

 
Date: September 14, 2022 

To: Wildfire Mitigation Plans (WMPs) Service List (OEIS_WMPS@LISTSERVICE.CNRA.CA.GOV) 

Docket: 2022 Wildfire Mitigation Plan Updates (2022-WMPs) 

Subject: Extension of the evaluation timeframe for Pacific Gas and Electric Company’s 2022 
Wildfire Mitigation Plan Update 

 

Dear Wildfire Mitigation Plan Stakeholders: 

Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) timely submitted its 2022 Wildfire Mitigation Plan 
Update (WMP Update) on February 25, 2022. Energy Safety issued a Revision Notice to PG&E 
on May 26, 2022. PG&E timely responded to the Revision Notice on June 27, 2022, July 11, 
2022, and July 26, 2022. In its Revision Notice, Energy Safety indicated it would issue a Draft 
Decision on PG&E’s WMP Update on September 30, 2022.  
 
Energy Safety received detailed responses to the Revision Notice along with stakeholder 
comments. As such, Energy Safety finds that an extension of the previously indicated date of 
issuance is necessary to complete its evaluation. Energy Safety hereby extends its previously 
indicated date for publishing its Draft Decision on PG&E’s 2022 WMP Update to Thursday, 
October 6, 2022. 
 
After issuance of the draft decision, stakeholders and members of the public will have 20 days 
for comments and 10 days for reply comments, due on October 26, 2022, and November 7, 
2022.1 Comments may be submitted to the WMP service list. Further directions are available in 
Attachment 5 of the 2022 WMP Guidelines.2 

Sincerely, 

 

Melissa Semcer 
Deputy Director | Electrical Infrastructure Directorate 
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 

                                                            
1 Dates falling on a Saturday or holiday as defined in Government Code Section 6700 have been adjusted to the 
next business day in accordance with Government Code Section 6707. 
2 See Final 2022 Wildfire Mitigation Plan Update Guidelines, accessed 9/7/2022. 

https://efiling.energysafety.ca.gov/eFiling/Getfile.aspx?fileid=51912&shareable=true

